

MINUTES OF SILVERDALE PORT SPECIAL “CHARETTE” MEETING ON DECEMBER 8, 2021

Commissioner Reese called the meeting to order at11:00AM at the Port office – 3550 NW Byron Street, Old Town Silverdale. Also in attendance were:  Commissioner Kitchens; Commissioner Scholfield; Attorney Phil Best; Administrator Theresa Haaland; Erik Barr, Dan Leckman and Christopher Patano of Patano Studio Architecture/EHDD (PSA); Peter Leon and Gisele Sassen (via Zoom) of Leon Environmental; Greg Jacobs and Julie Jablonski (via Zoom) of Kitsap Sailing Foundation (KSF); Carla Larson; and Roy Sahali. Notice of the Special Meeting was placed on the Port office door days prior to the meeting and a Waiver of Notice of Special Meeting signed by all Commissioners is attached to these minutes along with PSA’s meeting notes.
Introductions were made.

Erik Barr explained that he hoped outcome of today’s meeting.  He explained that the goal is to walk out with a couple of diagrams to explore and then return at a later date with a couple of more-detailed designs.  Chris Patano added that today we will sketch layouts and hope to end with a plan that will work for the Port.  Those sketches will then be used to come up with a couple different concepts for future review.

Patano had provided the June 25, 2021 Waterfront Center Concept Design Preliminary Review. 

There was discussion of the flood zone in the area, one-hundred-year floods and how it is important to plan accordingly.  It was explained that the closer a build site is to the water, the costs are much higher.  It was agreed that building in conjunction with the County’s pumpstation should be off the table.  It was explained that a pavilion near the County pumpstation building should be considered and a Waterfront Activities Center building should be designed along Byron Street. 

There was also discussion about the possibility of moving the overflow vehicle/trailer parking stalls.  It was agreed that the Recreation Conservation Office (RCO) would have to be onboard with that, but it was thought that since it would just be a relocation, not far from the boat launch, it probably wouldn’t be an issue. Using Grasscrete so that an area could be used for parking, when needed, was also discussed.
Commissioner Reese asked that Patano also include the area across the street from the Port office in the new design.  It’s not that everything is going to be constructed at once, but to have a design for the entire area seems appropriate moving forward.

Patano was tasked with providing a couple of designs for the Waterfront Activity Center along Byron Street. To include the parking areas and boat storage areas although they can be moved and/or rearranged as long as there is no loss.

The meeting adjourned at 1:02PM (motion by Scholfield; second by Kitchens; unanimous).
Approved:
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